Mel Evans, Chairman

Cadeirydd

Andrew Cottom, Chief Executive

Y Prif Weithredwr

Phone: 01874 712643 Fax: 01874 712554 E-bost/Email: Ffon: 01874 712643 Ffacs: 01874 712554

mel.evans2@wales.nhs.uk andrew.cottom@wales.nhs.uk

Ref: AC/AE/sj

Yours Ref: P-04-440

William Powell AC/AM
Chair Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA



26th July 2013

Dear William

Re: Bronllys Hospital site

I refer to your letter of 18<sup>th</sup> July on behalf of the Petitions Committee. You will be aware that the Powys teaching Health Board has been considering the future of the Bronllys site for some time.

Given the pressures facing the NHS in general and Powys teaching Health Board in particular, it is important that we operate all our sites in the most effective and efficient manner possible, particularly as these pressures are unlikely to reduce in the foreseeable future.

As part of an ongoing review of our sites and services, we are anticipating the completion of a Business Case setting out our preferred vision of the future of the Bronllys site by February/March 2014. A project management approach will be taken to achieve this, overseen by our Transformation Board.

Representatives from both our staff and the local community will be involved in this process.

When complete we will ensure that, as part of the communication flow, the Petitions Committee is sent a copy of the document.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Cottom

Pencadlys y Bwrdd Iechyd Y Plasty, Bronllys, Aberhonddu, Powys LD3 0LS Ffôn: 01874 711661 Ffacs: 01874 711601



Health Board Headquarters Mansion House, Bronllys, Brecon, Powys LD3 0LS Tel: 01874 711661 Fax: 01874 711601



